
12/25L NETWORK RAIL COMPOUND 

To Leisure Committee From Chief Officer 

Cttee  Date 20th March 2025 

 

Title (to be included on the agenda) 

TO CONSIDER AND AGREE WHETHER TO PERMIT NETWORK RAIL TO USE 

PART OF THE JPF CARPARK 

Issue 

I have been approached by Network Rail Property Services (North West & Central) asking 

for permission to use part of the JPF as a compound during proposed works along The 

Cliffs. 

 

 

Recommendation(s) 

 

 

 

 

 

Background 

 

Good morning Mr. Lennon, 
 
Please excuse the direct approach and I am writing in connection with the above 
and a requirement that we have for land. 
 
We are needing to carry out important drainage and earthworks in the vicinity of 
Haywood Cliffs, as a result of the impact of wet weather to the railway cutting. These 
works are programmed to start next month in April. 
 

We wanted to notify you of this in good time and to open a dialogue with you to 
discuss our requirement please, in particular, their need for land to accommodate a 
compound area. I enquire, therefore, if we can agree to temporarily use part of the 
Council’s land / parking area please? If so, we would be prepared to pay a 
reasonable fee to Council for the inconvenience, of course. 
 

I would be grateful, therefore, if you would either please give me a ring, or email me, 
to talk the matter through in more depth – thank you. 
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